
 Hampton Roads CPOA 

 4000 Coast Guard Blvd 

 Portsmouth, VA 23703 

 

 BMC Dan Stoner, President 

 DVC Stephen Malicki, Vice President 

 BMC Rachael Chirico, Treasurer 

 GMC Stephanie Diedricks, Secretary 

 

CHAIRS: Membership Chair (GMC Cedric Poe) 

  Fundraising Chair (CMC Shawn Burns) 

  Public Affairs Chair (YNC Jessica Barbay) 

  Community Service Chair (YNC Staci Hinton) 

  Scholarship Chair (CMC Shawn Burns) 

  CGEA Liaison Chair (DCC Steve Mensen) 

 
 

Call to order: A CPOA meeting of the Hampton Roads Chapter was held at the Portsmouth 

Lightship on 19 August 2021. The meeting convened at 1000, and was followed by a 

community service event. President Dan Stoner presiding, Treasurer Rachael Chirico and 

Secretary Stephanie Diedricks were present. 

 

Attendees:  

Name Unit Name Unit 

GMC Cedric Poe FCA Portsmouth MKC Charles Schumacher SFLC-IOD 

YNC Jessica Barbay DOL YNC Staci Hinton MSRT-E 

GMCS Jim Proctor MSRT-East ETC Anthony Humphrey ESD Portsmouth 

YNC Armaris Navaez IMAT DCC Steve Mensen HSWL 

CMC Sean Edwards Sector VA SN Kate Kilroy CGEA 

YNCS Jenniffer Smith-Carlson DOL-1 YN2 Chris Peterson CGEA 

MKC Josh Michael SFLC-IOD YN1 Emily King CGEA 

 

Treasurers Report: 
BB&T report: 

 Current Balance: $57,745.88 

 Tidewater Consolidated Chiefs Mess (TCCM): $7,370.17 

 Chesapeake Regional Chiefs Mess (CRCM): $1,700.00 

Cash Box: $77.86 

 HR CPOA Scholarship: $23,000.00 

 Gift Cards: $3,400.00 

 

Old Business  

 

 Fouled Anchor is still available for sale.  Proceeds will bring our Scholarship fund 

back up to $25k, the remaining proceeds will be added to our account for future 

needs.  

 

 Fall Festival will be held on Base Portsmouth on Friday, 22October2021. CPOA 

voted to provide $600 toward Kettle Corn which will be available at no charge.  Due 



to the price limit, this may be a limited supply/while supplies last type of contribution 

for this event.  We will also have a CPOA table where we will be selling swag and 

Fouled Anchor Beer.  YNC Armaris Narvaez is our Fall Festival Chair; BMC Chirico 

and YNC Barbay volunteered to assist with planning.  Volunteers will be needed. 

 

 COVA Brewing event plans continue, tentatively for Veterans Day weekend.  The 

brewery is in VA Beach and is family and pet friendly.  There was mention of a silent 

auction. DCC Steve Mensen is our POC. 

 

 

New Business 

 

 Thank you to our Community Service Chair, YNC Staci Hinton, for organizing the 

Portsmouth Clean up that followed this meeting.  It was a huge success and we had a 

great turn out.  Thank you to everyone who pitched in! 

 

 We were delighted to have some of our CGEA counterparts join us for this meeting 

and assisting with the Community Service, Portsmouth Clean up.  We look forward to 

working with them again. 

 

 The Base Portsmouth CG Day event was cancelled due to inclement weather.  There 

was no financial loss to the CPOA account.   

 

 Base Portsmouth LDAC is hosting a suicide awareness event on Wednesday, 

22September 2022.  This event will begin with a “Welcome Aboard” gathering for 

new and existing members to meet and learn about the resources available. More 

information will be made available as this event develops. 

 

Meeting adjourned at:  1035 

 

Next meeting: Thursday, September 16th at 1000 at the Deckplate, Base Portsmouth.  


